
 

March 18, 2024 

Alleluia!  Christ Is Risen! 

 

Dear Friends, 

I love spring!  In my youth I tended toward autumn’s colors, crisp air, and the wonderful scent of 
nutmeg.  But as time has gone by, spring and all the possibilities it brings with it has become my 
favorite time of year.  It is a season of wondrous anticipation. 

Based on several coffee hour conversations I’ve been part of recently, I think I’m safe in saying that 
we all love walking past the Holy Trinity gardens in late February or early March and seeing those 
first green shoots appear.  Then waiting for the daffodil buds near the tower door to burst open with 
brilliant yellow blooms.  And every year, after the daffodils, the hyacinths, tulips and lilies that Pat 
lovingly planted are never far behind.   We are so lucky that we are able to share in and witness this 
little miracle of rebirth in our gardens every year. 

Like spring, I also love the season of Lent with its wondrous anticipation.  Each week brings us ever 
closer to the joyful celebration that is Easter.  And, just as the thrill of seeing those first shoots in our 
garden is made all the more thrilling when we watch together as they grow week by week, so our 
Easter joy is made all the more joyous when we travel through the weeks of lent, and days of Holy 
Week together, faithfully anticipating the Risen Christ. 

On the back of this letter is the full schedule of Holy Week and Easter services here at Holy Trinity.  
Each service is unique, and each holds a part of the promise that is to come.  I invite and encourage 
you to experience as many of them as you are able as we journey together toward the glorious 
resurrection of our savior, Jesus Christ. 

 

The Lord is Risen, indeed!  Alleluia! 

 
With Joyful Anticipation, 
 

 
Theresa Hoyt-Chattin 
Verger and Interim Ministry Coordinator 



 


